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Item: 9.1ii 
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 3 JANUARY 2020   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the January  
2020 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
Children, Young People and Maternity 
The outcome letter of the joint SEND inspection revisit (dated 4 December 2019) was 
received on 16 December 2019 and as required would be published on Hull CC, Hull CCG 
and the Local Offer  websites with a joint statement. The letter states the area has made 
sufficient progress in addressing two of the four significant weaknesses identified at the 
initial inspection. The area has not made sufficient progress in addressing two significant 
weaknesses.   
 
The revised SEND Improvement Plan (October 2019 – 2020), would focus on co-
production with children, young people and families and frontline professionals; 
improvements to SEND data and performance through the development of Joint Needs 
Assessment and dashboard that would be used to improve joint commissioning of 
services. Ongoing progress in relation to short breaks, personal budgets, autism, speech 
and language and sensory processing services would continue with the aim to evidence 
improved outcomes for children and young people. 
 
Following the Hull CC Ofsted inspection of local authority children's services (ILACS) and 
the CCG is reviewing current arrangements for medical assessment of potential and actual 
foster carers.  
   
MATTHEWS HUB YOUNG PEOPLE AUTISM SUPPORT        

        The Strategic Lead – Mental Health and Learning Disabilities Commissioning provided the 
Committee the initial Service Level Agreement for the new service. This was designed to 
enhance and develop a unified approach to delivering care and support services for young 
people with autism aged fourteen and above, who were awaiting clinical assessment from 
HTFT and to also raise awareness of support services available across the City. 

 
 The investment in this new service was supported at Prioritisation Panel and then ratified 

at Planning and Commissioning Committee during 2019. 
 
        This service level agreement has been developed in partnership with Humber Teaching 

NHS FT, Matthews Hub and people with autism diagnosis.  The new service specification; 
which would be presented to the February 2020 Planning and Commissioning committee, 
would  also be co-produced with people with autism.  
 
It was requested by the Committee that the section on outcomes and experience for 
children and their family to be developed further within the Service Specification.  A 
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Contract Variation would be developed during January 2020 The Contract Variation would  
clearly identify that this was a new and developing service and that following further 
consultation and engagement the service providers would remain flexible in their care 
delivery model to ensure we meet the changing needs of young people and families. 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
Vincent Rawcliffe  
Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee 
January 2020  


